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DATE September 30, 2022  CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  

SUBJECT City License Applications 
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

Attached is a list of the most recent Dance Hall, Sexual Oriented Business, Billiard Hall, 
and/or Amusement Center license applications received for the week of September 19, 
2022 – September 23, 2022, by the Tactical and Special Operations Bureau Licensing 
Squad of the Dallas Police Department. 
 
Please have your staff contact Sergeant John Page, at (214) 316-3848 and/or by email 
at john.page@dallascityhall.com should you need further information.  
 
 

 
 
 
 

Jon Fortune 
Deputy City Manager 
[Attachment] 
 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Chris Caso, City Attorney  
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Deputy City Manager 
 

Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager  
Dr. Robert Perez, Assistant City Manager  
Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager 
Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer 
Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Directors and Assistant Directors 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:john.page@dallascityhall.com


WEEKLY APPLICATION LOG REPORT

DISTRICT NAME OF BUSINESS STREET ADDRESS TYPE OF LICENSE
DATE OF 

APPLICATION STATUS (RENEWAL/NEW) APPLICANT NAME
D14 ROKWOOD 600 JACKSON ST. DH/A -LH 9/19/2022 NEW MATTHEW MCGREGOR JONES
D6 EL PATRON SPORTS BAR & BILLIARD 10571 DENTON DR BH 9/21/2022 NEW MARBIN VELASQUEZ

 
 

License Definitions DH - Class "A" Dance Hall - Dancing Permitted Three Days or more a Week

DH - Class "B" Dance Hall - Dancing Permitted Less Than Three Days a Week

DH - Class "C"Dance Hall  - Dancing Scheduled One Day At A Time

DH - Class "E" Dance Hall - Dancing Permitted Seven Days A Week for Persons Age 14 through Age 18 Only

LH - Late Hours Permit - Can Operate A Dance Hall Until 4:00 

BH - Billiard Hall - Billiards Are Played

SOB - Sexually Oriented Business - Adult Arcade / Adult Book/Video Store / Adult Cabaret / Adult 

Adult Theater / Escort Agency / Nude Model Studio

AC - Amusement Center 
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DATE September 30, 2022 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  

SUBJECT Dallas Bike Plan Update – September 19, 2022 TRNI Briefing Follow Up 
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

The following response is to a question posed by a City Council Member during the 
September 19, 2022 Transportation and Infrastructure (TRNI) Committee meeting, 
regarding the Briefing on the “Dallas Bike Plan Update.” 
 

1. Question: When and at which locations will the Fall 2022 public outreach 
take place? 
 
Response: The Proposed Bike Network and other public meeting materials will be 
posted on the Bike Plan Update website by October 19th, and residents will be able 
to provide input online as well as in-person.  
 
The following is the current schedule for the upcoming public meetings, which are 
scheduled in coordination with Forward Dallas public meetings: 
 

• October 19, 2022, 6:00 - 7:30 pm at Bachman Recreation Center 
• October 22, 2022, 10:00 - 11:30 am at Pleasant Grove Library 
• October 25, 2022, 6:00 - 7:30 pm at Churchill Recreation Center 
• October 27, 2022, 6:00 - 7:30 pm Park in the Woods Center 
• November 1, 2022, 6:00 - 7:30 pm at Hiawatha Williams Recreation Center 
• November 2, 2022, 5:30 - 7:00 pm at J. Erik Jonsson Central Library 
• November 5, 2022, 10:30 am - Noon at Forest Green Library 

 
In response to the feedback received from the Committee, Department of Transportation 
staff will also be identifying ways to increase engagement with local colleges and 
universities.  
 
For more information about the Bike Plan Update and upcoming engagement 
opportunities, please visit the Bike Plan Update website at 
https://dallascityhall.com/departments/transportation/bikeway/Pages/Bike-Plan-
Update.aspx.  
 
 

https://dallascityhall.com/departments/transportation/bikeway/Pages/Bike-Plan-Update.aspx
https://dallascityhall.com/departments/transportation/bikeway/Pages/Bike-Plan-Update.aspx


DATE September 30, 2022 
SUBJECT Dallas Bike Plan Update – September 19, 2022 TRNI Briefing Follow Up 

 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Ghassan “Gus” Khankarli, Ph.D. 
P.E., PMP, CLTD, at ghassan.khankarli@dallas.gov. 
 
 
 
 
Robert Perez, PhD 
Assistant City Manager 
 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Chris Caso, City Attorney  
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Deputy City Manager 
Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager 
 

Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager  
Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager 
Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer 
Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Directors and Assistant Directors 

 

mailto:ghassan.khankarli@dallas.gov
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DATE September 30, 2022 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  

SUBJECT Development Services Updates 
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

This memorandum is to provide you with an update on Development Services 
Department (DSD) activities and progress.  
 
CUSTOMER INITIATIVES 
 
The next scheduled Lunch and Learn training is being held on Friday, September 30, 
2022, at the Development Services Training Center located at 400 S. Zang Blvd. Dallas, 
TX 75208. The training is scheduled from Noon until 1:30 PM. DSD Land Management 
staff will cover best practices for Construction Management.  
 
TECHNOLOGY 
 
DSD continues to partner with ITS and Gartner to finalize the Statement of Work (SOW) 
with Accela for the new land management system. A new schedule has been revised to 
facilitate completion of the process by October 14, 2022, pending Accela’s availability. 
DSD has coordinated and will send executive staff to the upcoming Accelerate Software 
Conference October 2-6, 2022, to collaborate with municipalities from across the country. 
These sessions identify best practice implementation for the Accela product. 
 
HIRING AND RECRUITMENT 
 
DSD will host its next Hiring Event at the J. Erik Jonnson Library on Tuesday, October 
18, 2022. The details are still being finalized; however, the department is seeking 
candidates for hard-to-fill technical positions including Combination Plans Examiners, 
Combination Inspectors, Engineers and Senior Plans Examiners.  
 
NEW SINGLE-FAMILY RESIDENCES, REMODELS/ADDITIONS PERMITTING  
 
Since September 1, 2022, the Residential Plan Review Team has created 330 New 
Single-Family permits and issued 160.  
 
Since September 12, 2022, the Rapid Single-Family VIP Program (RSVP) team has 
produced the following:  

• 31 Appointments scheduled 
• 14 Permits issued 
• 10 Upcoming appointments 

 



DATE September 27, 2022 
SUBJECT Development Services Updates 

 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

The RSVP appointments are currently being scheduled on Mondays, Wednesdays, and 
Fridays. The Department has received positive customer feedback and will continue to 
progressively improve. Effective November 1, 2022, the maximum square footage 
requirement for the program will increase from 3,000 square feet to 4,000 square feet. 
This in response to additional customer requests. 
 
Should you have any questions, please contact Andrew Espinoza, Director/Chief Building 
Official, at (214) 542-1227 or andres.espinoza@dallas.gov. 
 
 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, P.E. 
Assistant City Manager 
 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Chris Caso, City Attorney  
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Deputy City Manager 
Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager 
 

M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager  
Dr. Robert Perez, Assistant City Manager  
Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager 
Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer 
Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Directors and Assistant Directors 

 

mailto:andres.espinoza@dallas.gov
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DATE September 30, 2022 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  

SUBJECT First Public Townhall for the Hazard Mitigation Action Plan 
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

The City of Dallas Office of Emergency Management (OEM) is excited to host the first 
Public Townhall for the City of Dallas Hazard Mitigation Action Plan (HazMAP) update. 
The Townhall is scheduled for: 
 

Date:  
• October 15, 2022 

 
Time: 

• 10:00am-11:00am 
 
Location: District 8 

• Singing Hills Recreation Center 
6805 Patrol Way 
Dallas, TX 75241 

 
The purpose of this Public Townhall is to introduce residents to hazard mitigation, discuss 
the HazMAP update, and provide residents with the opportunity to ask questions about 
hazard mitigation and the HazMAP. Representatives from OEM will be on-site facilitating 
the discussion. American Sign Language and Spanish interpreters will be at the meeting 
to provide interpretation services. 
 
OEM is sharing the date, time, and location of the Townhall on department social media 
accounts, and will also coordinate with Communication Outreach, & Marketing to ensure 
that the information is distributed via several city marketing channels. Please feel free to 
share this information on City Council social media accounts as well. OEM will share with 
City Council an infographic that includes the Townhall information. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 

 
Rocky Vaz 
Director, Office of Emergency Management 
 



DATE September 30, 2022 
SUBJECT First Public Townhall for the Hazard Mitigation Action Plan 
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c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Chris Caso, City Attorney  
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Deputy City Manager 
Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager 
 

Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager  
Dr. Robert Perez, Assistant City Manager  
Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager 
Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer 
Genesis Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Directors and Assistant Directors 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Memorandum

DATE September 30, 2022 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

SUBJECT Launch of the Domestic Violence Dashboard 

“Our Product is Service” 

Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

At the request of the Domestic Violence Task Force, the Office of Data Analytics and 
Business Intelligence has created the Domestic Violence dashboard. The interactive 
dashboard has three primary objectives: 1) to increase public awareness about domestic 
violence; 2) to display data from the Dallas County District Attorney’s Office and local 
domestic violence shelters; and 3) to measure domestic violence crime trends over time. 

The dashboard’s first page displays domestic violence related crime numbers, an 
area map, trends, and demographic information on victims of domestic violence. The 
data is collected from the Dallas Police Department and refreshes daily. The 
second page displays domestic violence cases and their outcomes from the Dallas 
County District Attorney’s Office. The last page displays family and victim data from 
two of the City’s largest domestic violence shelters, the Family Place and Genesis 
Women’s Shelter. Pages 2 and 3 will refresh once a month. The dashboard also 
provides domestic violence hotline numbers, victim resources, and a link to the City 
of Dallas’ Domestic Violence Task Force webpage. 

Staff will provide a demo of the dashboard to the Public Safety Committee on October 
11, 2022. If you would like a 15-minute demo in advance of the meeting or have 
any questions, please contact Dr. Brita Andercheck, Chief Data Officer, Office of 
Data Analytics and Business Intelligence. 

Jack Ireland 
Chief Financial Officer 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager

Chris Caso, City Attorney

Mark Swann, City Auditor

Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary

Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge

Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Deputy City Manager

Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager

Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager
Robert Perez, Assistant City Manager
Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager
Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager
Directors and Assistant Directors

https://dallascitydata.dallascityhall.com/views/DomesticViolenceDashboard/DallasDomesticViolenceCrimes?:iid=1&:isGuestRedirectFromVizportal=y&:embed=y
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DATE September 30, 2022 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  

SUBJECT Stemmons Building Update 
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

Background 
On August 10, 2022, the City Council authorized the acquisition of a commercial building 
and parking garage, located at 7800 N. Stemmons Freeway, to primarily serve as a new 
Development Services permitting office. Referred to as Stemmons Building, the building 
acquisition was for an amount not to exceed $14,165,000.00. Following the City Council 
authorization for acquisition, staff completed the closing of this transaction, and the City 
took possession of the Stemmons Building on September 23, 2022. This is aligned with 
the City Manager’s R.E.A.L Impact: 100-Day Plan that the City will acquire a new facility 
for Development Services to implement a “one-stop shop” experience for builders, 
developers, and residents. 
 
As part of the transfer of property ownership of the Stemmons Building, the City assumed 
existing leases of tenants within the property. During the transition process, staff will 
continue to work with the existing tenants while office space is planned and prepared for 
City staff.   
 
Next Steps 
The City Project Team is finalizing details of Phase I of the transition plan, which entails 
space planning and office preparation to move the Development Services Department 
(DSD) and other supporting departments currently housed at the Oak Cliff Municipal 
Center (OCMC). Phase I of the transition plan is anticipated to be completed in the early 
part of the second quarter of Fiscal Year (FY) 2023 and departmental employees are 
expected to move to the Stemmons Building in mid-FY 2023. 
 
During the Phase I renovations, the City Project Team will begin developing plans for 
Phase II modifications depending upon space made available through the termination of 
existing tenant leases. While departments and employees currently housed at OCMC will 
be the priority teams transitioning to the Stemmons Building, City staff will evaluate what 
other departments or teams can occupy space in this building. 
 
Tentative Project Schedule 
Given the details provided for the next steps described above, staff anticipates Phase I 
will be underway between October 2022 and March 2023, and will complete the following: 

• All necessary abatements,  
• Finalize 1st, 2nd, 5th, and 9th floors planed layouts, 
• Finalize mechanical, engineering, and plumbing plans (MEPs), 
• Phase I office renovation work.  

 



DATE September 30, 2022 
SUBJECT Stemmons Building Update 

 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

While this memorandum has provided an overview of the background, next steps, and 
tentative project schedule of the Stemmons Building, should there be any additional 
questions, please contact Adriana Castaneda, Director of the Office of Bond and 
Construction Management, by email at adriana.castaneda@dallas.gov or by phone at 
214-671-8450. 
 
 
 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, P.E. 
Assistant City Manager 
 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Chris Caso, City Attorney  
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Deputy City Manager 
Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager 

M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager  
Dr. Robert M. Perez, Assistant City Manager 
Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager 
Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer 
Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Directors and Assistant Directors 

 
 

mailto:adriana.castaneda@dallas.gov
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DATE September 30, 2022 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  

SUBJECT Taking Care of Business – September 29, 2022 
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

Texas Association of Telecommunications Officers & Advisors (TATOA) 
recognizes COM  
Communications, Outreach, and Marketing (COM) is a finalist in four categories at 
this year’s TATOA Government Programming Awards (GPA): Public Affairs 
Program – Future of Work Forum; Public Education – REAL Investment, FY2021-
22 Budget, Local Solid Waste Management Plan; Diversity, Equity, & Inclusion – 
Dallas: An All-American City; and Overall Excellence in Government 
Programming – City of Dallas Programming Compilation. The Overall Excellence 
category is the “crown jewel” of the GPAs, recognizing both variety and impact of a 
jurisdiction’s programming as a whole. Award winners will be announced on 
November 3 during TATOA’s annual conference in McAllen, Texas. Should you 
have any questions, please contact Catherine Cuellar, Director of Communications, 
Outreach, and Marketing at catherine.cuellar@dallas.gov.    
 
Office of the Inspector General launches Public Engagement  
The Office of the Inspector General has created a bilingual business card for the 
public that provides their 24/7 hotline phone number and a QR Code to report 
suspected ethical misconduct to their office. Business cards in both English and 
Spanish are attached. Should you have any questions, please contact Pamela 
Liston, Chief Integrity Officer with the City Attorney’s Office at 
pamela.liston@dallas.gov.   
 
New Boards and Commission Website 
The City Manager’s Office is pleased to announce the update of the City’s Boards 
and Commission (B&C) webpages will go live on October 3, 2022. The newly 
designed website is formatted in a user-friendly layout and provides site visitors with 
board and/or commission specific information and content. The webpages will 
identify the City strategic priority to which each board or commission aligns and 
inform site visitors of current and on-going B&C activities and projects. The new site 
will offer member and staff contact information and address frequently asked 
questions of the board or commission. The webpages will also link to agendas and 
minutes of the board and/or commission posted with the City Secretary’s Office.  
  
In conjunction with the website launch, B&C agendas are now accessible through 
Legistar. In the spirit of “Service First”, the revamped webpages were developed to 
ensure accurate, reliable, and transparent information is easily attainable to all. This 
collaborative effort, led by the Senior Coordinator of Boards and Commissions, 
could not have been successful without the support of Information & Technology 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftatoatexas.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C292345053356494a6ac108daa0d45b6a%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637999131179001872%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SytaT%2F5hfzcq%2BPPckb9CvIXJKL0A9MhZY4fQr1VJmUg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FbdOXbrDAkEU&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C292345053356494a6ac108daa0d45b6a%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637999131179001872%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=DKvpz8b1L2iS2RIHftPU6hIrUdwSkAI5pOxPF%2ByreGk%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FYdfXBexb2_0&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C292345053356494a6ac108daa0d45b6a%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637999131179001872%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gRYH1%2BVJk3AbR7nVVnz3wNMXEqTd3oVxTaGMWuLq00Y%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FYdfXBexb2_0&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C292345053356494a6ac108daa0d45b6a%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637999131179001872%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gRYH1%2BVJk3AbR7nVVnz3wNMXEqTd3oVxTaGMWuLq00Y%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FuT2sxlJzylY&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C292345053356494a6ac108daa0d45b6a%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637999131179001872%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oFoLpLkXVfOVVi5mYGfWLMWad%2BVU3y8c%2FhfvpAHra6I%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2Frf07IhxCWDI&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C292345053356494a6ac108daa0d45b6a%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637999131179001872%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wbzdRTmd7Ucmlrj0sXvctsed7mZvjVHxVaWS1BRMU2E%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FJhKj5zMJgSc&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C292345053356494a6ac108daa0d45b6a%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637999131179001872%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YQTT7GZYDzuZjJ7rPIhCylmOe6YTdGpiMeRnxXO7GUg%3D&reserved=0
mailto:catherine.cuellar@dallas.gov
mailto:pamela.liston@dallas.gov
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Services (ITS), the Agenda Office, City Secretary’s Office, City Attorney’s Office, 16 
City departments and the 41 B&C Coordinators that manage over 50 boards and 
commissions. Beginning October 3, 2022, please visit 
https://dallascityhall.com/government/boards-and-commissions  to view the exciting 
changes to the B&C webpage. Should you have any questions, please contact 
Yldefonso Rodriguez Sola, Director of the Office of the Mayor and City Council at 
214-670-5682 / yldefonso.sola@dallas.gov.  
 
Dallas Youth Podcast Cover Art Competition 
The City of Dallas Youth Commission has launched a citywide art competition in 
partnership with the Dallas Youth Podcast. Youth artists are encouraged to submit 
artwork that incorporates elements of the city. We are looking for local teens to help 
create the cover art used on our episodes. Students can enter the competition here 
and learn more about the Dallas Youth Commission’s initiative here, as well as 
register to get updates on the launch of our first episode. Should you have 
questions, please contact Youth Commission coordinator Taylor Moody, at 
taylor.moody@dallas.gov. 
 
City of Dallas Code Compliance: The Community Prosecution Team 
The Community Prosecution (CP) team prevailed before the Permit and License 
Appeal Board (PLAB) on Thursday, September 15, 2022. The PLAB upheld the 
habitual criminal property (HCP) designation of a property in the South Central Code 
District. The property operated as a convenience store and had numerous repeat 
violations and had become a nuisance to the community. This win demonstrates 
that nuisance commercial properties will not be tolerated, and business owners must 
be accountable in the community and act as good neighbors. It is Code 
Compliance’s mission to safeguard and protect a strong, healthy community and 
this win reinforces our mission. Should you have any questions, please contact 
Renee Paramo, Supervisor (I) of the Community Prosecution team 
at renee.paramo@dallas.com. 
 
Branch Out Dallas Update  
The City of Dallas 4th Annual Branch Out Dallas Tree Giveaway program is still 
accepting registrations to receive a free Texas tree. Dallas homeowners can register 
at www.Dallascityhall.com/BranchOutDallas . The Texas trees were chosen for their 
hardiness and regional suitability. Trees benefit the environment by reducing 
stormwater runoff to drainage systems, cooling temperatures, improving air quality, 
and are key in our efforts to reduce the heat island effect. The program closes 
September 30th and 1,800 households have registered to receive a tree through this 
program. Residents can choose from five trees species including Mexican Oak, 
sycamore, American elm, cedar elm, and chinquapin oak, to plant in their 
yards.  Please help us spread the word and complete the goal of adding 2,600 trees 
to our neighborhoods this year!  
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdallascityhall.com%2Fgovernment%2Fboards-and-commissions&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C4d766b43c63c439f85da08daa15933ee%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637999701734739483%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=i92SoSFuKUO%2BytKIdmz2yR9NNzyWjzAITZnKddat8PY%3D&reserved=0
mailto:yldefonso.sola@dallas.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSfQmFBMbvXfTta6xCo5iuWBCzw9_5dvWGpHVWPJE7A3p_An9g%2Fviewform%3Fpli%3D1&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C19088556c52e4e11ef3a08daa0dacea6%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637999159954812518%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZxMNn32Oc0owcYwr9RyiJm6lonvGj%2BLFmNho4wubSLI%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dallasyouthcommission.com%2Fpodcast&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C19088556c52e4e11ef3a08daa0dacea6%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637999159954968749%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JviYkRjhEzCtrsK1wbW7Kwzse0vDxM1EUdVRb6%2BOahA%3D&reserved=0
mailto:taylor.moody@dallas.gov
mailto:renee.paramo@dallas.com
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dallascityhall.com%2FBranchOutDallas&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C67b69904480d41619c5508daa0935c29%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637998852008370060%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9ypQeeX74WK7i94jQNQChJ4KkBSaQ3l9xnrWyYKw1q0%3D&reserved=0
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Branch Out Dallas is led by a citywide team, community partners and volunteers 
who will distribute the trees to residents who sign up online. The trees will be 
available for pick- up on Tree Pickup Day on November 5th at six locations from 9:00 
a.m. – noon throughout the city including: Shelton School at 17301 Preston Road; 
Marsh Lane Baptist Church at 10716 Marsh Lane; White Rock Church of Christ 
9220 Ferguson Road; Tyler Street UMC at 927 W. 10th Street.; Cristo Rey Dallas 
College Prep Innovation Center at 9701 San Leon Avenue and St. Elizabeth of 
Hungary Catholic School at 4019 Hampton Road. 
 
Persons interested in volunteering on November 5th may email 
BranchOutDallas@dallas.gov with contact information and preferred tree 
distribution location. If you have additional questions about this program, please 
contact Terry Lowery, Director of Dallas Water Utilities at terry.lowery@dallas.gov.   

Code Compliance Trash-Off Event 
Last weekend, Code Compliance held its latest Community Trash-Off event in 
District 8 at Mt. Tabor Baptist Church. Over 150 citizens brought 191 tires and over 
45,000 lbs. of bulk trash, paper to shred, batteries, and chemicals to dispose at no 
cost. Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Eric Onyechefule, 
Public Information Coordinator for CCS, at eric.onyechefule@dallascityhall.com.  

 
 
How to Grow and Start your Business  
The Small Business Center will have an educational session at Dallas College's 
Pleasant Grove Center at 802 S. Buckner Blvd, Dallas, TX  75217 on Thursday, 
October 6th at 5:00 p.m. The session will feature tools and information for starting 
and growing businesses, in partnership with the Hispanic Chamber of Commerce of 
Southeast Dallas. Please see the attached flyer in Spanish. Should you have any 
questions, please contact Erma Saracho, Senior Coordinator for the Small Business 
Center, at Erma.Saracho@dallas.gov  
 
 
 

mailto:BranchOutDallas@dallas.gov
mailto:terry.lowery@dallas.gov
mailto:eric.onyechefule@dallascityhall.com
mailto:Erma.Saracho@dallas.gov
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Convention and Event Services Weekly Event Report 
Each week, Convention and Event Services will provide a report featuring two 
weeks of upcoming events that are either coordinated with the Office of Special 
Events or hosted at the Kay Bailey Hutchison Convention Center Dallas. The report 
highlights the dates, location, and Council District for each event, and is attached 
for your convenience. Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact 
Rosa Fleming, Director of Convention and Event Services at 
rosa.fleming@dallascityhall.com 
 
Office of Procurement Services New Opportunities 
The Office of Procurement Services (OPS) is excited to announce the following new 
contract opportunities. More information can be found on the City’s electronic bid 
portal: 
 
Opportunity No. Opportunity Name 
BKZ22-00014859 Human Resources Digital Temporary Workforce Staffing 

System 
POM-2022-
00020441 

Industrial, Commercial & Institutional (ICI) Water 
Assessments 

BI22-00020488 Liquid Anhydrous Ammonia 
BQZ-00020491 Off-Duty Job Assignments Management System for 

Police and Civilian Personnel 
 
We are also pleased to share the latest, Procurement Quarterly listing citywide 
opportunities for the current quarter (of the fiscal year) and published on the OPS 
website.  
  
Please be advised that once an opportunity is advertised, it is considered an open 
procurement until the City Council awards the contract. The Code of Ethics prohibits 
communication between councilmembers and vendors/ suppliers on open 
procurements. Should you have any questions, please contact Danielle Thompson, 
Director of Procurement Services. 
 
OHS Street Outreach Update 
The Dallas Real Time Rapid Rehousing (D.R.T.R.R.) team of homeless service 
providers, co-led by the Office of Homeless Solutions (OHS) and Metro Dallas 
Homeless Alliance (MDHA), is currently targeting several encampments, which will 
result in closure through the housing of those unsheltered individuals throughout the 
year. The team will outreach to these sites and meet with various persons 
experiencing homelessness to assess their needs in preparation for site closure via 
housing. During this time, the OHS Street Outreach Team will continue to engage 
with unsheltered residents through normal street outreach, connecting people with 
the needed resources, such as: getting IDs, working with Community Courts on 
expunging eligible tickets and offenses from their records, identifying medical 

mailto:rosa.fleming@dallascityhall.com
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdallascityhall.bonfirehub.com%2Fportal%2F%3Ftab%3DopenOpportunities&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C8a59253eb20f4aefbd4e08daa099afb8%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637998879178100612%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=67UkwG2BGhTw7BWtULJ%2BgUxAqM1gShMrV6UmpBRGSXY%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdallascityhall.bonfirehub.com%2Fportal%2F%3Ftab%3DopenOpportunities&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C8a59253eb20f4aefbd4e08daa099afb8%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637998879178100612%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=67UkwG2BGhTw7BWtULJ%2BgUxAqM1gShMrV6UmpBRGSXY%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdallascityhall.com%2Fdepartments%2Fprocurement%2FDCH%2520Documents%2FQ4%2520City%2520of%2520Dallas%2520Procurement%2520Quarterly.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C8a59253eb20f4aefbd4e08daa099afb8%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637998879178100612%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=01HDPHS2%2BU2yur3J5MZU%2BF9EAIR4%2FOKXRQkQVcmc34Y%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdallascityhall.com%2Fdepartments%2Fprocurement%2FPages%2Fdefault.aspx&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C8a59253eb20f4aefbd4e08daa099afb8%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637998879178100612%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=NYFGA8wJpQ2%2FAnvybw85BJov4NMxnEdPx6NhUU%2BOZEg%3D&reserved=0
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needs, and getting them access to the Coordinated Access System (CAS). The 
DRTRR Community Dashboard is live and may be found here.  
   
Please see the below schedule for homeless encampment cleaning the week of 
September 26 through September 30, 2022. Please note that these will be for debris 
removal and outreach only. All encampment cleaning requests are being resolved 
as time allows. We appreciate everyone’s patience.   
 
Encampment Resolution (Cleaning) Schedule September 26 – September 30, 

2022 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OHS continues to urge people who see an encampment to report it via 311 or 311’s 
OurDallas smartphone app to ensure strategic alignment with comprehensive OHS 
outreach. The OHS Service Request dashboard can be utilized to track the progress 
of encampment resolution efforts. Please visit the dashboard and feel free to share 
this tool with residents. If you have any questions please reach out to Christine 
Crossley, Director of the Office of Homeless Solutions, at 
Christine.Crossley@dallas.gov. 
 
Media Inquiries 
As of September 26, 2022, the Communications, Outreach, and Marketing (COM) 
Department has received various media inquiries available to view here. Should you have 
any questions, please contact Catherine Cuellar. 

The following storylines reference the major media inquiries addressed by Dallas 
Fire-Rescue (DFR) during the period dating from September 20th – 26th. A more 
detailed account of the department’s responses to those inquiries, and others, can 
be viewed at this link. Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact 
Fire Chief, Dominique Artis.  
 

LOCATION 
11000 N. Stemmons FWY NB 

3434 Forest Ln 
2800 Forest Ln 

Webb Chapel & 635 
Lovers Ln & 75 

Meadow Rd & 75 
Forest Ln & 75 

Lemmon Rd & 75 
Hall St & 75 

Josey Ln & 75 
Walnut Hill & 35 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mdhadallas.org%2Fcommunity-dashboard-2%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7Ca4f9a627e6d4405e04ee08da8aa899c6%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637974754868937227%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=h1vUCYeNdMwmuPzKNO7OiLcCFZwzy%2FWIqkiNaEJRxfo%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdallasgis.maps.arcgis.com%2Fapps%2Fopsdashboard%2Findex.html%23%2Fccd41f0d795f407a94ae17e2c27bf073&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C3da53cabc43440b4e2aa08da9b10cb24%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637992794563652177%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OE2SXgWD%2FPtpynD1aIsBCKerGgECyo%2BGnWCByN%2FudNM%3D&reserved=0
mailto:Christine.Crossley@dallas.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/w-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdallastxgov.sharepoint.com%2F%3Aw%3A%2Fr%2Fsites%2FPIOTeam%2FShared%2520Documents%2FMedia%2520Inquiries%2FMedia%2520Inquiries%25209.20.22-9.26.22.docx%3Fd%3Dw37dbfc05a06a4b1d82ee97f87415ffd0%26csf%3D1%26web%3D1%26e%3DtA6KWb&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7C292345053356494a6ac108daa0d45b6a%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637999131179001872%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=NMRYdpnYkvHE9NPog6%2FuNLeqHuNJfJG1v47B9bzStkk%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/w-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdallastxgov-my.sharepoint.com%2F%3Aw%3A%2Fg%2Fpersonal%2Fjason_evans_dallascityhall_com%2FERa243vM2GdLoWPMsMWMy3cBkxHE8ThWKRHOTWcjdPvvhQ%3Fe%3DLVDPFC&data=05%7C01%7Cbrandon.castillo%40dallas.gov%7Ca3cac5fb26a941a08e7908daa0918fc5%7C2935709ec10c4809a302852d369f8700%7C0%7C0%7C637998844298254545%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=N3AdC4ZIoLkkOPswBqEGqVd2%2Fp1j%2FDI%2FKl0BKTY%2Fkwc%3D&reserved=0
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• Over 100 Firefighters Respond to Fires at Vacant Hotel 
• Security at Hotel that Caught Fire a Growing Concern 
• DFR Resorting to Rentals to Cover Shortage of Ladder Trucks 
• Power Outage Briefly Traps 13 in Reunion Tower Elevator 
• Storms Cause Spike in Calls for Utility Wires Down Calls 
• American Red Cross Assisting Residents After Storm Removed Part of 
Apartment Roof 
• Two Firefighters Injured In Last Year’s Apartment Explosion Return to Work 

 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Genesis D. Gavino, 
Chief of Staff. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
T.C. Broadnax 
City Manager 
 

c: Chris Caso, City Attorney  
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Deputy City Manager 
Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager 
 

Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth (Liz)Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager  
Dr. Robert Perez, Assistant City Manager  
Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager 
Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer 
Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Directors and Assistant Directors 
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Convention and Event Services 

Weekly Events Report 
September 30, 2022 

 
Event Type Name Dates Location District 
Special Event House of Spirits Ext. 1 9/30/2022 4607 Ross Ave. 2 
Special Event All School Party 9/30/2022 9800 Preston Rd. 13 
Special Event Withers Prowl 5K, Fun Run and Carnival 10/1/2022 3959 Northaven Rd. 13 
Special Event Asian Safety and Health Fair 10/1/2022 9780 Walnut St. 10 
Special Event Oktoberfest Dallas 10/1/2022 8100 Doran Cir. 10 
Special Event North Dallas High School 100 Year Celebration 10/1/2022 3120 N Haskell Ave. 14 
Special Event MLK Hispanic Heritage Festival 10/1/2022 2922 Martin Luther King Jr Blvd. 7 
Special Event Haunted House 10/1/2022 201 Yorktown St.  6 
Special Event FAME Fest  10/1/2022 555 S. Lamar St. 2 
Special Event GSPO Carnival 10/1/2022 11110 Midway Rd. 13 
Special Event North Dallas Campus Block Party 10/1/2022 7777 Lyndon B. Johnson Fwy. 11 
Special Event A Taste of Nigeria Festival 10/1/2022 1920 Main St. 14 
Special Event Sandoitchi 10/1/2022 1601 Main St. 2 
Special Event Dallas Symphony Orchestra Gala 10/1/2022 2301 Flora St. 14 
Special Event National Drive Electric Week (NDEW) 10/2/2022 1500 Marilla St. 2 
Special Event Explore First  10/2/2022 1707 San Jacinto St. 2 
Special Event National Night Out Block Party 10/4/2022 1700 Botham Jean Blvd. 2 
Special Event Shop, Eat, Drink PINK! 10/6/2022 408 W. Eighth St. 1 
Special Event Animal Free Circus Ext. 4 10/6/2022 9334 E R L Thornton Fwy. 7 
Special Event Happiest Hour TX/OU Weekend Party 10/7/2022 2616 Olive St. 14 
Special Event AT&T Red River Showdown 10/7/2022 208 S Akard St. 14 
Special Event Nuestra Señora del Pilar Festival 10/8/2022 4455 W. Illinois Ave. 3 
Special Event St. Bernard of Clairvaux Catholic Parish-Annual Carnival 10/8/2022 1404 Old Gate Ln. 9 
Special Event Deep Ellum Outdoor Market #18 10/8/2022 100-199 N Crowdus St. 2 
Special Event Mohr-Rhodes Wedding 10/8/2022 2821 Turtle Creek Blvd. 14 
Special Event Oktoberfest Party 10/8/2022 6715 Northport Dr. 13 
Special Event Party in the Park 10/12/2022 1909 Woodall Rogers Fwy. 14 
Special Event The State Fair of Lamplighter Carnival 10/14/2022 11611 Inwood Rd. 13 
Special Event Procesión por El Señor de Los Milagros 10/15/2022 2215 Ross Ave. 14 
Special Event St. Monica School Autumn Festival 10/15/2022 4140 Walnut Hill Ln.  6 
Special Event Puptopia Festival 10/15/2022 401 N Harwood St. 14 
Special Event Lakewood Elementary Fall Fest 10/15/2022 3000 Hillbrook St. 9 
Special Event St. Rita Fest 10/15/2022 12521 Inwood Rd. 13 
Special Event Buddhist Festival 10/15/2022 4100 S. Ledbetter Dr. 3 
Special Event IACP Annual Conference and Exposition 10/15/2022 650 S Griffin St. 2 
Special Event Autumn Festival 10/15/2022 1508 Commerce St. 14 
Special Event McKinney & Olive Fall Market 10/15/2022 2021 McKinney Ave. 14 
Special Event YORUBA Fest 10/15/2022 17111 Marvin D Love Fwy. 8 
Special Event St. Edward Carnival 10/16/2022 4001 Elm St. 2 
Special Event Annual Picnic 10/16/2022 1801 E. Wheatland Rd. 8 
Special Event IACP 10/17/2022 1135 Botham Jean Blvd. 2 
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KBHCCD Schedule of Events 

 
KBHCCD CEDIA Expo-Emeralds Expositions 9/28/2022 650 S. Griffin St. 2 
KBHCCD Annual Law Enforcement Conference and Expo (IACP) 10/16//2022 650 S. Griffin St. 2 
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DATE September 30, 2022 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO 

 
Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
  

SUBJECT Upcoming Fleet Initiative – GPS Redeployment – Internal Staff Kickoff Meeting 
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

In 2014, the City of Dallas contracted with CalAmp to install global positioning services (GPS) 
devices on City vehicles.  These services allow the City to monitor the location and utilization 
pattern of its vehicles and equipment to make management decisions on right sizing the fleet and 
potentially fleet reductions.  The initial roll-out included approximately 1,300 devices.  An 
expansion and redeployment of this technology was planned and funded in 2020 but was delayed 
because of challenges with COVID-19.    
 
Since 2014, GPS technology and the options/features available have changed considerably.  
CalAmp has recently introduced a new and upgraded web portal that will provide enhanced 
utilization metrics and reporting along with a telematics solution that will feed into the City’s fleet 
management system called (M5). Equipment and Fleet Management (EFM) anticipates 
accelerated interests in the GPS functionality city-wide.  Training for city staff on the new portal 
has commenced over the past few months and CalAmp is scheduling the shipment of 
approximately 2,000 thousand devices to the City in preparation for installation. 
 
With the need for real-time data analytics and subsequently data-based decision making, GPS is 
a desired tool for fleet management governance.  An internal “Kickoff” meeting for city staff is 
being scheduled on 10/18/22 where CalAmp will answer questions on the GPS products available 
and EFM will brief customer departments on the roll-out of the installations.  EFM is scheduled to 
brief fleet initiatives at the City Council Briefing on November 2, 2022 and will address the planned 
roll-out. 
 
If you need further information or have additional questions, please contact Donzell Gipson, 
Director, Equipment and Fleet Management at 214-671-5131. 
 
 
Robert Perez, Ph.D.  
Assistant City Manager 
 
T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Chris Caso, City Attorney  
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Deputy City Manager 
Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager 
 

Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager   
Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager 
Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer 
Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Directors and Assistant Directors 

 



Memorandum

DATE September 30, 2022 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

SUBJECT 2022 Texas Municipal League Annual Conference 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

The Office of Government Affairs will accompany the following City Councilmembers to 
the 2022 Texas Municipal League Annual Conference to be held in San Antonio 
beginning Wednesday, October 5 through Friday, October 7: 

• Adam Bazaldua (District 7) 
• Paula Blackmon (District 9)
• Adam McGough (District 10)
• Jesse Moreno (District 2) 
• Omar Narvaez (District 6) 
• Casey Thomas (District 3) 
• Chad West (District 1) 

Staff will provide travel packets, including daily itineraries for each Councilmember and 
their staff on Friday, September 30. We look forward to attending this year’s conference 
as we prepare for a busy legislative session in Austin.  

Let us know if you have any questions. 

Carrie Rogers 
Director 
Office of Government Affairs 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager
Chris Caso, City Attorney
Mark Swann, City Auditor
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Deputy City Manager
Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager

Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager
Dr. Robert Perez, Assistant City Manager
Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager
Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer
Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager
Directors and Assistant Directors 
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